
 

AGENDA ITEM 
 

TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator 

FROM: Mike Spickelmier, Director of Public Works  MWS 3/28/2024 

DATE: April 4, 2024 

SUBJECT: MARC Funding Application for 4H Road 

 
 

 

AGENDA ITEM # 5 
 
 

Background:   The Mid America Regional Council (MARC) has issued their call for projects for the 
upcoming round of federal suballocated funding.   The 4H road corridor was identified as project #1034  
under the Connected KC 2050 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP). The roundabout has been 
submitted twice before with no success.   
 
Policy Consideration:  This time, we are looking at submitting the entire road corrido, including the 
roundabout and 10’ multi use trail as a “complete street” to MARC for suballocated STP funding.   
 
Financial Consideration:  The construction cost for this project was estimated at $5.6M in 2019.   The 
LRTP has a projected cost of $8.74M.     Using a 30% local match, construction expenditures will be 
approx. $2.6M.   Additionally engineering design and property acquisition is the burden of the applying 
jurisdiction, and with a recommended budget of $800k.      Local costs would begin in 2025, with the 
construction costs anticipated in 2027. 
 
Action:  Direct staff to submit LRTP Project #1034 for funding considerations to include the roundabout 
at DeSoto and a 10’ multi use trail for MARC suballocated federal funding.  
 
 
 


